SCHOOL REPORT TO GALLATIN CO. BOARD OF EDUCATION

Gallatin County Elementary School
February 15, 2012
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
February 13 thru 17- I Love to Read Week with Parade on Friday
February 23- Student of the Month lunch
March 12- Family Literacy Night
PLAYGROUND REPORT:

Playground has a new section of fun equipment. Warmer weather than normal is allowing more playground time.
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT and TRAININGS:

February 15- Early Release Math Make and Take Activities
February 28 and 29- New Evaluation training for Principals and 3 selected teachers
HOW WE GOT BETTER AND WHO DID IT:
1. Pam Scudder has created a program to promote reading. Each homeroom selected an NCAA men’s team in the Top 25. Donna Kannady has contacted dozens of universities and gotten materials, pennants, rulers, posters, t-shirts, and other materials. They decorated their door and began studying about the university and the state where the school is located. We have a lot of activity focused on the map in the hallway. After reading a book and passing a quiz; students put the name of the book and put it on the wall around their basketball goal. Teachers have their pictures on basketballs with their favorite children’s book and an explanation of why they liked it. High school basketball players came to our school and were interviewed by the Elementary students about their plans after school, things they enjoy, and much more.
2. Kathleen Karshner, Amanda O’Connor, Angela Vaske, Laura Hartke, Kelly O’Connor, Heather Gullion, and the 2nd grade students have completed a project where a great American they read about is made into a figure of paper Mache and a bottle resembling this person. They decorated the bottles as famous historical people that made a difference for Black Americans: Sojourner Truth, Abraham Lincoln, Martin Luther King Jr., John Kennedy, and so on.
3. Emily Klar presented at the Kentucky Music Teacher’s Conference in Louisville last week. She and 2 colleagues presented on “Making Elementary Music Fun”. Ms. Klar’s part of the presentation was on game songs. You sing and play while you are learning.
